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ESSER III
There are a few webinars that should be posted for ESSER III soon.  The application for

FIN 160/161 is due October 1.  We have done much of the leg work, and need to circle back to
our planning this week and next so that we can get the application done in a way that offers us
the most broad uses of the money as possible while offering some new programs as part of the
learning loss recovery concept.

Food Service
The menu is under constant change as items may or may not be available due to supply,

shipping, or other problems in the supply chain.  We have back up plans, and a solid inventory
should issues arise.  The menu will probably be in flux for the duration of the school year.

Bussing
Like many other places in the state, student bussing has become a struggle here also.

WAPS staff is working diligently with First Student, but staffing shortages and a new resignation
have significantly stressed an already difficult process.  In the metro, other Charters are
reporting that large schools are abandoning their secondary school bussing in favor of metro
bus passes so elementary students are bussed to school.

One example of the bussing issue on the national stage is that Massachusetts Governor
Charlie Baker has deployed National Guard personnel to address the driver shortage.

Authorizer
Our first official VOA site visit is set for 9/20/21.  The template for the visit is in the

Consent Agenda folder.  It is my goal to have it mostly populated before Monday’s visit.
Stephanie Olsen will be onsite for most of the day conducting the initial visit.  All September
submissions including a new element, a preliminary UFARS data submission. All submissions
are up to date, and ahead of schedule through October.  The next one is the Annual Report,
WBWF.

Title I and II
Both are submitted and approved.

HEF
Quarterly HEF Grant submitted 9/15/21

By-Laws
Upon reviewing our By-Laws with MACS, it has become clear that many revisions were

needed.  The biggest change is that there is no provision stating that a charter school must be a



membership organization.  Therefore, that language, along with other concepts that we will
review in the Board Cycle of Review segment, have been changed on the By-Laws DRAFT
included.  This is a very different document than that last one as it was built from a MACS model
example and reviewed with MACS leadership.

ADSIS
We had to submit an updated budget with the change in staffing of the behavior

intervention position.  We had to wait until recently as we could not do that until we had a proper
licensure secured for the staff member in that position.

In school testing, FIN 170
For the time being, we are not planning to offer any of the MDE onsite testing options.

There is a grant available (FIN 170) to staff that program that will provide funding for a staff
person to admin a testing program if we need it.  I have completed and submitted the
documentation for that grant so that we have the ability to bring in someone to do the testing
program without it hitting our budget if we choose to do so.  The money is available through this
school year, and may only be used to directly support an in school covid testing program.

Montessori reimbursement
Amy O and Josh C are collecting paperwork for their reimbursement process.  They

have successfully completed their programs, and we are working to collect the required
documents to confirm that, allowing the reimbursement to begin.

OSHA ETS
I am working with IEA (they did our capacity assessment when Covid began, created the

original plan template, etc) to bring in training on a new OSHA Covid standard or ETS
(Emergency Temporary Standard). It relates to anyone that works with Covid positive or
potentially Covid positive students in our case.  It will include a hazard assessment template, a
template to generate a plan for those required to do so through the ETS process, and a training
for those individuals.

Ed MN
Please see the Joint Equity Statement from Ed MN.  This is for discussion only, should

you want to do so.  There is a lot of chatter in our weekly MACS meetings on this right now,
particularly around CRT.

ORC
Daily rate up from $221 to $265 this year (original proposal was $308.50)  We were held

harmless from 2017 through last year at the $211 rate.  I am exploring our projected FTE count
for the year with BKDV , and whether or not we have room for more employees without hitting
the ALE threshold. The cost of the ORC is at a point where I will be investigating other options.



DHS stabilization Grant
This grant is being offered through June 2023. The application is monthly, and the

amount is based on FTE which is considered a 1.0 at 32 hours/week.  Only staff eligible for it
are those providing regular care to the pre-k kids.
Regarding your question, based on State Statute there are 2 allowable reasons for a waiver:

1. A contract with an employee bargaining unit (for example a union) prohibits increased

compensation for employees of your program.

2. Financial Hardship

If your program is experiencing financial hardship, you will be asked to provide information about your

financial situation in order to determine if your financial hardship qualifies for the waiver.  In order to

qualify, a provider must have an operating loss (revenue – expenses), for the previous calendar month,

larger than the Base Grant payment you would be eligible to receive based on the number of FTEs you

report.





Covid
Started the school year with 3 students in quarantine, so they started after day 1.  We

had our first in school positive case confirmation Tuesday evening, which was traced and
communicated to the appropriate families and staff on Wednesday morning.



*note the 210 on the slide above-there were over 600 redcap submissions Friday, over 500
submissionsMonday.  They anticipate this will jump significantly the next 2 weeks.






